The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, February 19, 2014 at 6:00p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Member Smith and Principal Assessor Donahue.  Clerk Lundin was unable to attend.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Board signed the payroll for week ending 2/22/14.

The Board of Assessors signed 15 Real Estate/Personal Property abatement denial letters and signed 6 abatement certificates from the applications that were acted on at the meeting of February 12, 2014.
Principal Assessor Donahue and the Board members discussed the MASS GIS meeting scheduled for Thursday, February 20th at 7:00 p.m.  Principal Assessor Donahue will be attending.  The Assessors also discussed their concerns on the impact this would have on the Assessor’s budget.
 Chairman McCarthy will be attending the FY15 Budget Hearing with the Selectmen which has been rescheduled for March 5, 2014 at 8:30 p.m.  
The Board of Assessors requested that Principal Assessor Donahue prepare the Assessor’s annual town report that is due in the Selectmen’s office by April 28, 2014.
The Board members and Principal Assessor discussed and reviewed the RFP for the Triennial & Interim Revaluations for the next 3 fiscal years.
The Board acted on 1 Real Estate/Personal Property abatement application for FY14.  The Assessors approved this application and will sign the certificate at the meeting of March 5, 2014.

The Assessors reviewed the Traffic Study for the proposed project on West Center Street and the members had no comments/concerns to be forwarded on to the Zoning Board of Appeals.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________

Cheryl A. Smith

Acting Clerk
